June 2, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Foster Township Board of Supervisors was held at the Municipal
Building.

Members present: Chairman Rob Sterling, Vice Chairman John Barrett, Roadmaster John Carr, Secretary
Janet Mitchell, Solicitor Ed Brennan, no representative for Alfred Benesch was present.

A copy of the previous meeting minutes was given to the Supervisors no additions or corrections the
minutes stand approved with a motion Barrett second Carr.

A copy of the bills was reviewed, motion to pay the bills with a motion by Barrett second Carr.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Joe Zula questions John Carr on the topsoil needed for area of tree cutting. Carr stated will be done this
week.

Joe questions the pick-up truck by the building Chairman Sterling reviews the Toyota Tacoma truck used
for police surveillance. It was put in the paper for bid. Minimum bid of $3,000.00 needs work for
inspection.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Brennan reports a Zoning meeting will be held on Krammes Timbering on June 17, 2021. Highway
Occupancy permit needed.

Update on the internet 5200 fee for use of PPL pole. Walk- out to check all the poles in area was
completed. PPl has 90 days to let us know what poles we can use.

A Motion was made to authorize the pole application permit not to exceed $20,000.00 for 100 poles
motion Sterling second by Barrett all in favor.

NEW BUSINESS

Vice Chairman Barrett discusses summer help. Previous meetings it was agreed not to hire this year
after talking to Dr. McBreen Minersville Area School District could use the help the students will start
June 14, for $9.00 for 6 weeks. All interested township students should put a letter in township mail box.
The Board makes a motion to hire up to 10 township students. Any Student under age 15 will need work
papers from the school.

Barrett holds a discussion on tree cutting. The township policy will be:
1. The tree must be on Township property. it will be removed if the tree is dead. Option to take off
branches instead of cutting down.

Joe Zula request to have the tree removed by his property is retroactive and will be taken down.




Bids for Tacoma pick-up truck advertised none received. Motion to readvertise for next meeting, Motion
Carr second Barrett.

Chairman Sterling states July regular meeting will be changed from July 7-July 14, 2021 will be
advertised.

ROADMASTERS REPORT
Blacktop was cut on Lower Beechwood for road work.
Grinders pumps cleaned.

Mulching complete.

POLIUCE REPORT

ATV problems still discussed. Some background checks completed, individuals with a lot of previous
arrests in the area. Fines are being handed out. Dust problems also reported in the area.

Discussion on leased properties for individuals interested in ATV use.
Bear problems reported to Game Commission.

Nettles holds a discussion on camera system by pump station. Surveillance for ATV’S, Barrett suggests
getting price on camera.

Mr. Richard Burmesiter thanks the Board for the 6 months free sewage.

Motion to adjourn By Barrett second by Carr.




